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PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of this briefing is to update the Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the work of 

the Calgary Metropolitan Region Board (CMRB) from their Land Use and Servicing Committee 

(the Committee) held on 2024 March 14.  

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

Councillor Gian-Carlo Carra represented The City of Calgary at the meeting.  

The Committee received a presentation from the University of British Columbia’s Housing 
Assessment Resource Tool (HART) Project team on the draft Calgary Metro Region Housing 
Needs Assessment. The assessment was developed by HART for the CMRB to support a 
regional application to Infrastructure Canada’s Permanent Public Transit Fund. The assessment 
measures and categorizes core housing needs and affordable shelter costs by income, 
household size, and priority populations. The Committee recommended the draft assessment to 
the Board for approval.  

The Committee received a presentation from the Land and Environmental Planning division of 
Environment and Protected Areas (Province of Alberta) on the draft Springbank Off-stream 
Reservoir Project Land Use Plan. The presentation’s function was to build outreach and 
awareness of the draft plan and was received for information by the Committee.  

CMRB administration updated the Committee on the scoping of the Regional Transportation 
and Transit Master Plan. The Transportation and Transit Technical Advisory Group, consisting 
of subject matter experts from member municipalities and CMRB Administration, has been 
meeting on a regular basis to refine the draft project charter.  

The Committee received a verbal update from CMRB Administration on drought response. The 

Water Technical Advisory Group has been discussing drought response with member 

municipalities.  

 

Author: Kristine Cave, City & Regional Planning  

Acting General Manager Debra Hamilton concurs with the information in this Briefing.   

 


